ArrowCorps5 George Washington and Jefferson Staff Update #1

January 20, 2008



Team,

I hope you had a great holiday and are ready for 2008; especially *ArrowCorps5*. This is the first of many Staff Updates which I hope will keep all of our staff up to date on information and help answer any questions you might have. If you are receiving this letter, it means that you are approved to be on our staff.

Let me begin by introducing our team of youth leaders that were selected in December at the National planning meeting held in Dallas, Texas to lead the George Washington & Jefferson *ArrowCorps5* site. They are:

Geoff Landau, Youth Incident Commander, Section S-4S Chief, Coral Springs, FL. geoff265@ufl.edu

Patrick Rooney, Program Coordinator, 2008 Northeast Region Chief, Springfield, VA. chief@northeast.oa-bsa.org

Ryan Easterling, *Program Coordinator*, *Section C-3C Chief, Decatur, IL. Illiniwek08@yahoo.com*

Greg Burke, Recreation Coordinator, Section NE-1B Chief, Walpole, MA. <u>Gpb421@gmail.com</u>

Jimmy Woodward, Recreation Coordinator, Section C-4A Chief, Struthers, OH. Struthers101@aol.com

Dustin Graves, Operations Coordinator, Section W-1B Chief, Seattle, WA. Dust8806@msn.com

Joe Maugeri, Operations Coordinator, Section NE-2B Chief, Franklin, NJ. <u>Jmaugeri818@embarqmail.com</u>

These chiefs have already put time and effort into their respective committee and will ensure that this event is a great experience for all staff and participants.

To help you plan your attendance you must consider the following:

- 1. Roanoke airport has been designated as our official destination for those traveling by air. A shuttle service will be available beginning Thursday June 19th. You should plan to arrive to Goshen Scout Reservation no later than 4:00pm of your scheduled day of arrival (your first served meal will be dinner) and plan departure no later than noon on Saturday June 28th, 2008. A small fee will be required for this service. Look for further updates regarding fees.
- 2. If you are a Squad Leader plan to arrive at Goshen Scout Reservation, our base camp, June 20, 2008 by 1:00pm and no later than 3:00 p.m., so plan accordingly.

If you know of someone who would like to serve as a Squad leader have them contact Jack Butler. They must meet the Philmont Height/Weight Requirements and be 18 years old by June 1, 2008. The requirements are shown on the AC5 website.

The section chiefs are excited to be working with the fun and creative team of adults that will be leading the various sections of our site:

Operations	Jack Butler	jack89@alltel.net
(Warm Springs)	Paul Anderson	catfish265@hotmail.com
(James River)	Darryl Donahue	woodley.dd@gmail.com
Recreation	Jeff Jonasen	jjonasen@bakerlaw.com
Commissioners	Wayne Dukes	waynedukes@hotmail.com
Planning	Dan McCarthy	mccartjd@verizon.net
Logistics	Tom Watson	tom.watson@comcast.net
Admin/Finance	Jim Barbieri	james.barbieri@comcast.net
Public Affairs	Doug Fulman	dfullman@netbsa.org
Health & Safety	Jon Hobbs	calvin865@aol.com

Every staff member has an assigned section to work in, and you should communicate with your respective section leader regarding any specific questions related to your role within the section or at the event.

As a member of our staff I asked that you remind your lodge *ArrowCorps5* coordinator that deposits are due by February 15, 2008 to the National office.

I hope you are as excited as I am about this summer. Let's stay committed to serving all of our participants June 21-28 at George Washington & Jefferson National Forest. Look for my next *Update* in the middle of February and please feel free to contact me or any of those designated above at any time.

Yours in Service,

Geoff Landau, Youth Incident Commander